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 2018 Calendar of Events

September 11   MM (Monthly Meeting)
October  09  MM
 Speaker Ryan Reeves Buckeye

 Airport Mgr
November  13  MM
 Speaker Steven Langford Rotorway

 Helicopters
December  11   Holiday Party

2019 Calendar of Events

January 8, 2019
 Speaker  Richard Simile

February 12, 2019
  Speaker Bill Kalt
March 12, 2019
April 9, 2019
May 14, 2019
June 11, 2019
July 9, 2019

Monthly meetings are the second Tuesdays of every month  starting 6:30 P.M. at Deer Valley airport restaurant.

2018 Chapter Officers /
Directors

 President – Carlos Hernandez
Email: pazmany.ch@gmail.com
Ph: (623) 810-5675

 Vice President – Stuart Snow
Email: Stuartsn.ss@gmail.com

Treasurer and Secretary – John Gregg
Email: jigregg.jr@gmail.com

1 year Director – Cheri McGunagle
Email: cherimcgu@aol.com

2 year Director – Dave Biddle
Email: dbiddle3@cox.net

3 year Director –  Tom Velvick
Email: tomvelvick@cox.net

Newsletter Editor – Alex Bodak
Email: cpucoach@yahoo.com

Webmaster   – Alex Bodak
Email: eaa538board@gmail.com

Leroy Castle Memorial EAA Chapter 538 Phoenix, AZ
Website: www.538.eaachapter.org
Email: eaa538board@gmail.com
Facebook: www.facebook.com/eaa538

www.538.eaachapter.org
mailto:eaa538board@gmail.com
www.facebook.com/eaa538
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President’s Report
September 2018  Hello EAA Chapter 538 members, family and guests!

September already!? Vacations are over and school is back in full swing. The winter travelers should also be making
their migration back to the Valley of the Sun in the next few weeks. If you have taken a Walkabout away from the
furnace temperatures of Phoenix this summer I do not blame you and welcome you back!

Last month we had FAA FAAST Team Program Managers, Tina Buskirk and Ernie Copeland return again with another
WINGS program and presented their program of The Impossible Turn. Although many of us are familiar it is always
good to have a review from time to time.

EAA Chapter member Michael Karaszewski also gave a brief presentation with pictures of his visit to Oshkosh with his
son.

The EAA Chapter campground site was a hit! We had a great spot just south of Paul’s Park. It’s approximately a football
field length walk to the entry of Oshkosh. I was pleased to hear positive reports from members that stayed there over the
week. Thank you to all that went and we’ll be looking to do the same next year. Maybe even pickup another site or two.

Presentation
This month there will no presentation. Our September presenter canceled last week for personal family reasons and has
been rescheduled for Jan 2019. Our backup presenter has a previous engagement that night too so he’s out. He has also
been rescheduled for Feb 2019.

Work party assistance requested.
I sent out an email a few weeks ago regarding helping a fellow chapter member with some work on his workshop in
exchange for some of his workshop space be donated to the chapter for storage of a donated project so that we can then
sell the project to further our finances toward the hangar budget. I have only heard back from a handful of members and
I have only two (myself being one) that has volunteered their help.

To recap the request, chapter member Darren Henley would like help sheet rocking the interior of his workshop. He
wants to start in mid-September. He is located in the Anthem area and is estimating that 2 weekends with a 4 man crew
should be able to accomplish this. He has even offered to feed those that help. So please, if you can find the time to help
let me know by email at your earliest convenience so that I can complete a work party list so we can get this done.
Nothing is for free so consider your sweat as equity invested into the chapter.

Reminder of approaching chapter elections
November is election month for the chapter. Consider ALL Officer positions open. I encourage you to participate by
becoming a chapter officer or director. The chapter can only grow if it can be offered new views and ideas to make it the
chapter YOU want it to be. I can attest it is not a one man job.

This month we will be asking for a few members to be on the Nominating Committee. Don’t let that scare you off. We
are looking for 2-3 members that will make contact with the membership to inquire if you are interested or if you have
someone in mind that would be a good fit for the Chapter in a leadership role.

Dinner at the meeting
On a personal note I want to thank everyone that bought dinner at last month’s meeting. In doing so, we can continue
using the large meeting room. Of course management was happy and we should continue in good faith to do the same
each and every month. Again thank you and let’s keep it up.

I look forward to seeing YOU on Tuesday September 11th, 2018 at 6:30 PM at the Deer Valley Airport Restaurant.
Come early, come hungry and join us for the dinner social starting at 6:00 PM Please plan to attend, and bring a friend!

Thank you for being a part of our Chapter 538!

Carlos Hernandez
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Secretary Reports
Meeting Place:
� Deer Valley Airport Restaurant. Time: 6:30 to 8:30 P.M.
� 15 members present.

Welcome Guests:
� Bill Robinson: helped build 2 ea. RV’s.
� Elaine Carpenter: New Private Pilot.
� Ted Rich: Elaine’s husband, he and Elaine just bought an Acroduster last week.

Name Tag Check:
� Several members put $1.00 into building fund box.

Officers in Attendance:
� President: Carlos Hernandez was in attendance.
� Vice President: Stuart Snow was in attendance.
� Secretary / Treasurer: John Gregg was in attendance.
� Directors: Tom Velvick and Dave Biddle were in attendance. Cheri McGunagle was not in attendance.
� Tech Counselors: Roger Whittier, Ed Daror and Ron DeCandia were not in attendance.
� Young Eagles: Cheri McGunagle was not in attendance.

Program:
� FAA FAAST Team Program Managers, Tina Buskirk and Ernie Copeland presented The Impossible

Turn, loss of control after power failure. Discussed stall-spin accidents.
� Michael Karaszewski presented pictures of he and his son’s visit to Oshkosh.

Announcements / New Business:
� Carlos discussed New CopperState Fly-In combined with Buckeye Air Fair.  Dates are Feb. 8, 9, 10,

2019.  There will be an air show each day.
� Jack Norris discussed expanding the CopperState scholarship program.
� Newsletter: send info and pictures to Alex: cpucoach@yahoo.com
� Visitor Ted Rich presented his idea for Formula 1 Air Races at Desert Center Airport, which is 40 mi.

west of Blythe, CA.

Old Business:
� None discussed.

Adjourned



The Static Line      News, Views & Announcements                 Page 4

 SEPTEMBER 2018 WALLPAPER
Click photo for September 2018

Wallpaper

September 2018 Sport Aviation Magazine

Click photo for September 2018 SA
Magazine

News &  Events

Ask  ATC
Do you have an ATC question but
can’t reach one?  You’re in Luck.
Our own member, Steven Stenstrom
works ATC for the FAA at Sky
Harbor Intl Airport. He set-up an
email for that.  It is:
eaa538atc@gmail.com  He is also
happy to arrange a tour of the
Phoenix Sky Harbor Control
tower. Please email him on which
month you can come for a tour.

NOTICE Notice

November is election of new
officers. I have volunteered to be
on the committee. We need a few
more good people to serve on the
Nominating Committee.  We could
meet before or after a meeting or a
date and time agreed upon.  Do
you have any interest in being on
the committee or  have somebody
in mind to serve as one of the
officers or directors, Please send
me an email at:

cpucoach@yahoo.com

https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/eaa-magazines-and-publications/eaa-sport-aviation-magazine
https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/eaa-magazines-and-publications/eaa-sport-aviation-magazine/eaa-sport-aviation-digital-edition
https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/eaa-magazines-and-publications/eaa-sport-aviation-magazine/eaa-sport-aviation-digital-edition
https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/eaa-magazines-and-publications/eaa-sport-aviation-magazine/eaa-sport-aviation-digital-edition
mailto:eaa538atc@gmail.com
mailto:eaa538atc@gmail.com
eaa538atc@gmail.com
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AirVenture Pictures

https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
https://www.youtube.com/embed/ie3SrjLlcUY
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Information about CopperState Fly-In
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Announcements
Reminder:  Yearly dues are from January 1, until December 31 of each year.
Yearly dues are $20.00 per year.  Please make check out to EAA Chapter 538.

-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-

Upcoming EAA Webinars
For a list of past webinars that you can download, Click on the web link below:

https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/aviation-videos-and-aviation-photos/eaa-webinars

https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/aviation-videos-and-aviation-photos/eaa-webinars
https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/aviation-videos-and-aviation-photos/eaa-webinars
https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/aviation-videos-and-aviation-photos/eaa-webinars
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Members Pictures & Information
I have us registered for amazon smile.  https://smile.amazon.com/

When you log into the Amazon Smile site, you must select the charity you are supporting.
You will see this area in the black upper band - middle of the screen. Note:  Currently, Guide
Star, the company that Amazon uses to verify qualified charities only utilizes the first line of
our name: "EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION"  "LEROY CASTLE
CHAPTER 538" is not used.  Once on the Amazon Smile site, you will notice that there are
many with the title "EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION"  You must choose the
one located in "Glendale AZ"   John Gregg Jr.

C a l l i n g  A l l  E A A  C h a p t e r  5 3 8  m e m b e r s .

Along with my request for articles, pictures, info for this newsletter, twenty-
seven (27) people out of the 50 or so members have done the ten questions at survey
monkey about our chapter and how we can improve it above the great job that Carlos and
the rest of the officers/board member are doing.  Please take six (6) minutes out of your
day to help us make our chapter even better.  You can copy and paste it into a web
browser and go.  You can hold CTRL and click on the link below.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/9NYJZBV

If you have any ideas for speakers for the chapter meetings please forward them to us.

One of

2018

Lindy

Award

Winner

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/9NYJZBV
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/9NYJZBV
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Some of the Survey Results


